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TITLE VI/NON-DISCRIMINATION POLICY STATEMENT 

It is the policy of the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), in 
accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and the assurances set forth in 
the Caltrans’ Title VI Program Plan, to ensure that no person in the United States shall 
on the grounds of race, color, or national origin, be excluded from participation in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination under any program or activity 
receiving federal financial assistance. Related non-discrimination authorities, 
remedies, and state law further those protections, including sex, disability, religion, 
sexual orientation, age, low income, and Limited English Proficiency (LEP). 

Caltrans is committed to complying with 23 C.F.R. Part 200, 49 C.F.R. Part 21, 
49 C.F.R. Part 303, and the Federal Transit Administration Circular 4702.1B. Caltrans will 
make every effort to ensure nondiscrimination in all of its services, programs, and 
activities, whether they are federally funded or not, and that services and benefits are 
fairly distributed to all people, regardless of race, color, or national origin (including 
LEP). In addition, Caltrans will facilitate meaningful participation in the transportation 
planning process in a non-discriminatory manner. 

The overall responsibility for this policy is assigned to the Caltrans Director. The Caltrans 
Title VI Coordinator is assigned to the Caltrans Office of Civil Rights Deputy Director, 
who then delegates sufficient responsibility and authority to the Office of Civil Rights’ 
managers, including the Title VI Branch Manager, to effectively implement the 
Caltrans Title VI Program. Individuals with questions or requiring additional information 
relating to the policy or the implementation of the Caltrans Title VI Program should 
contact the Title VI Branch Manager at title.vi@dot.ca.gov or at (916) 639-6392, or visit 
the following web page: https://dot.ca.gov/programs/civil-rights/title-vi. 

TONY TAVARES 
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